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October Speaker: Irelle BeatieOctober Speaker: Irelle BeatieOctober Speaker: Irelle BeatieOctober Speaker: Irelle Beatie                

"From 80’s Hand Applique to Today's Modern Aesthetic""From 80’s Hand Applique to Today's Modern Aesthetic""From 80’s Hand Applique to Today's Modern Aesthetic""From 80’s Hand Applique to Today's Modern Aesthetic"    

You know Irelle as our past president as well as past and current quilt show 
chair. She is a prolific quilter making quilts for family and friends and donating many 
of her quilts to charity.  Irelle’s lecture and trunk show will take you through her 
journey as a quilter from hand applique in the 80’s to a more modern aesthetic 
today.  Many of the quilts in her trunk show reflect the workshops she has taken, 
and many quilts are her original designs. 

Workshop October 12:Workshop October 12:Workshop October 12:Workshop October 12:        Not So Twin Strips Not So Twin Strips Not So Twin Strips Not So Twin Strips     

Irelle will teach a workshop based on her pattern, Not So Twin 
Strips, a simple strip-pieced process in which fabric selection is 
key to achieving the design you desire.  With fabric choices and 
placement, you can achieve a plaid look or create an interesting 
neutral background for applique. Fee for members is $40. 
Required pattern is $10, payable to instructor. The workshop will 
be held 9 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. at Goleta Valley Community Center. 
The supply list is on the Guild website here. To register, contact 
Margaret Dear (margaretdear @gmail.com). 
 

November Speaker: Linda Sullivan November Speaker: Linda Sullivan November Speaker: Linda Sullivan November Speaker: Linda Sullivan     

On November 8, Linda Sullivan of Colourwerx will present a trunk show. The next 
day, she will teach machine applique techniques in her workshop, Applique Stitch 
Lab.  Check the website for details. 

Harvest of Colors 2018 was Fabulous!Harvest of Colors 2018 was Fabulous!Harvest of Colors 2018 was Fabulous!Harvest of Colors 2018 was Fabulous!    

The level of talent in our guild continues to impress 
me year after year as we have a chance to view 
our members’ work in the Harvest of Colors Quilt 
Show. This year was no exception. Amazing work 
and unbelievably beautiful quilts were on display.  

Thank you to everyone for helping to make our quilt 
show a wonderful success.  Each member of the 
committee outdid themselves and performed their 
duties extremely well.  We had new people in 
almost every position and you rose to the 
challenge. “It takes a village” and it took a huge 
number of committee members and lots of time to 
plan and execute the show. It would not have been 
possible without our dozens of volunteers. Thank you to 

(Continued on page 4) 

Best of Show 
Maren Johnston “Sewing Seeds” 
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CQG BOARDCQG BOARDCQG BOARDCQG BOARD    
 President  Debbie Haeberle  
 VP Programs  Cathe Hedrick 
 Treasurer  Joan Watts 
 Recording Secretary  Sherry Lafler  
 Corresponding Secretary  Sue Orfila 
 Speaker Liaison  Carole Kennedy with  
  Helmina Schenk 
 Workshop Coordinators  Margaret Dear with  
  Leslie Siemon,  
  Penny Valentine
 Parliamentarian  Marian Jones  
 Membership  Annette Goena 
 Public Relations  Gwynn Hladyniuk  
 

COMMITTEESCOMMITTEESCOMMITTEESCOMMITTEES    
 Block of the Month  Nancy Butterfield   
 Challenge  Carol Hart 
 Coastlines Distribution  Mary Ringer, Naomi Hicks 
 Coastlines Editor  Heather Georgakis 
 Coastlines Layout  Jacqui Kamlet 
 Community Quilts  Carol Fay, Sue Kadner 
 Door Prizes  Elizabeth Jenquin  
 Library  Carol Hart and Knotty Threads 
 Quilt Show 2018  Irelle Beatie  
 Quilt Show 2020 VACANT  
 Opportunity Quilt  VACANT 
 Opportunity Quilt Tickets  VACANT 
 Refreshments  Carol Vaughn, Pat Masterson 
 Satellite Group Coordinator  Isabel Downs 
 SCCQG Representative  VACANT 
 Webmaster  Bonnie Barber 
 Welcome  Nola Ferguson 

October BirthdaysOctober BirthdaysOctober BirthdaysOctober Birthdays    
 
Lynette Lishman 2nd 
Maren Johnston 5th 
Marilyn Kisch 7th 
Bonnie Barber 8th 
Lynn Marchiando 9th 
Jean M Phillips 9th 
Charla Meyer 11th 
Andrea Hoelter 12th 
Christine Allen 16th 
Connie Feeley 18th 
Toni Percival 19th 
Arla Wardell 23rd 
Sandy Hess 25th 
Nola Ferguson 26th 
Reyna Thera Lorele 29th 

 

Monthly Meeting—2nd Thursday, 7 pm 

  St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church, 4575 Auhay,  

   SB, CA 93110 

 

Board Meeting— 3rd Thursday, 6:30 pm 

  Maravilla Craft Room, 5486 Calle Real, SB 93111 

 

Workshops as Scheduled:  

  Goleta Valley Community Center, 5679 Hollister,  
   Goleta, CA 93117 

 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc.  

 PO Box 6341, SB, CA 93160  

 www.coastalquilters.org 
 

Questions?   cqginfo@gmail.com 

Refreshments 

Members with birthdays in December 

are asked to bring refreshments to the 

meeting. 

Carol Vaughn and Pat Masterson, 
Refreshments Committee 

 

Newsletter Deadline  
is the Sunday after the Board Meeting 
to: cqgeditor@gmail.com  
 

Reminder    
If you change your address, phone or 
email address, please notify the Guild 
at cqginfo@gmail.com. 
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Extreme Quilters: Art from Cloth 
Thousand Oaks Community Gallery 
2331 Borchard Rd., Newbury Park 
Oct 3-15; 10-5 daily (used book sale Sat. 10-3) 
www.extremequilters.com 
 

Old Town Temecula Outdoor Quilt Show 
41000 Main St., Old Town Temecula  - Oct 6, Sat 10-
4; Free  valleyofthemistquilters.com/flyer/ 
 

Naturally Crazy Quilt Show 
Mountain Quilters of Idyllwild 
Buckhorn Camp, 2464 Hwy 243, Idyllwild  
Oct 13-14, 10-4; $8 (husbands/under 16 free) 

Fabric Estate Sale (Cash Only) 
Benefit for Camarillo Quilters Assn. 
1891 Sorrel St., Camarillo  
Oct 20, 8-?; Cotton $2/yd, Fats $1 
Specials (wool, silk) a bit more 
 

Quilters’ Home Studio/Garden Tour 
La Crescenta Women’s Club—Oct 20, 9-2; $35 (incl. 
luncheon)glendalequiltguild.org/events.html 
 

For shows outside Southern California check:  
quiltinghub.com and  
quilterstravelcompanion.com/ 

Events Around CaliforniaEvents Around CaliforniaEvents Around CaliforniaEvents Around California    

President’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s MessagePresident’s Message    

The curtains have come down, the lights have been turned off, and our Harvest of Colors Quilt Show 
for 2018 is now over. To bring an event of this magnitude to our community requires inspiration, 
enthusiasm, and tireless energy. It goes without saying that HOC Chair Irelle Beatie has once again 
earned the "Super Woman Award." She was surrounded by the most incredible women of our 
Coastal Quilters Guild, who worked long hours to make sure no details were forgotten. True, there 
may have been hiccups, but they were truly minor—the accolades were heard throughout the 
weekend. I applaud each and every one of you who made the 2018 Quilt Show a success.  

I made a point of introducing myself to our many vendors, and thanked them for providing the 
support so needed for a good event. In turn, they truly thanked me for inviting them and said they 
would love to return to Harvest of Colors.  

As I begin my term as Guild President, I welcome you to contact me by phone (805-968-4779) or by 
email (our4some@aol.com).  The strength of any organization is the strength of many. 

Most sincerely and, once again, with thanks to you, 

Debbi Haeberle, President      

Pick Up Your New Directory Pick Up Your New Directory Pick Up Your New Directory Pick Up Your New Directory ————    Bring a Friend for FreeBring a Friend for FreeBring a Friend for FreeBring a Friend for Free    

Good news!  The new 2018-2019 directory will be available at the October meeting.  Please pick 
yours up at the Membership table when you sign in. 

More good news: To encourage new members to join, we will do away with guest passes and the 
$5 fee and will allow guests to attend two Guild meetings for free.  We hope that, after seeing what 
a great group we have, visitors will want to join the Guild. So, please bring your friends with you to 
the meetings and let's see if we can add to our membership. 

Annette Goena, Membership Chair  

The Challenge is ComingThe Challenge is ComingThe Challenge is ComingThe Challenge is Coming    

Challenge 2019 will be introduced at October's meeting.  I expect this 
challenge is one we may all decide is worthy of our time. What makes 
our Guild Challenge exciting is we're given an opportunity to express 
our various styles, talents and imagination in a showcase that's en-
joyed by all. See you at Guild. 

Carol Hart, Challenge Chair 
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ALL of you! 

Congratulations to award winners Maren Johnston, for Best in Show, and Linda Estrada for Viewers’ 
Choice, and to all our other winners. Check the website here for a complete list of awards. It was 
great to see all those ribbons hanging throughout the show.  

I was very pleased with our Special Exhibit: Freddy Moran’s Face the Year.  She is quite a talent 
and this exhibit was so colorful and incredible. We were disappointed that Freddy was not well 
enough to travel to our show but she was definitely well represented by her exhibit. 

I was especially pleased with how the Community Quilts area came together. Special thanks go to 
Linda Boynton De Sepulveda for taking charge of getting that area set up. You went above and 
beyond, and I truly appreciate it. The non-profit groups that we highlighted were very thankful to be 
included and their talks were touching and informative. We should all be very proud of the work we 
share with our community. The Santa Barbara Quilt was a highlight in that area—it drew lots of 
attention and even a Viewers’ Choice vote! 

We will have a “Wrap Up” meeting for the Show Committee on October 6th at the home of Heather 
Georgakis. Please bring your binders along with a final report so they can be passed on in 2020. If 
you are unable to make the meeting, please send me your report via email and make arrangements 
to return your binder if you have one. If any other guild members have any comments or 
suggestions that you would like to pass along, please send them to me. 

Again, thank you to all of you who participated by volunteering, making quilts and buying tickets to 
support our guild.   

Irelle Beatie, Harvest of Colors 2018 Chair 

Harvest of Colors 2018 (Continued from page 1) 

Judge’s Choice  
Ranell Hansen ”The Brain” 

Viewers’ Choice  
Linda Estrada  “Mr. Macaw” 



Volume 30,  No.4  Page 5 Coast l ines 

Satellite Groups UpdateSatellite Groups UpdateSatellite Groups UpdateSatellite Groups Update    

Satellite Group chairs are asked to provide a list 
of current group members to Isabel Downs 
(ifdowns@gmail.com) so she can update the list 
for 2018-2019. Please indicate your group’s 
meeting place and time, any special activities in 
which you engage, and whether you are seeking 
new members. Members interested in starting or 
joining a satellite group are invited to contact 
Isabel. Thank you. 

Isabel Downs, Satellite Group Coordinator 

ROAD TO CALIFORNIA WANTS YOUR QUILTROAD TO CALIFORNIA WANTS YOUR QUILTROAD TO CALIFORNIA WANTS YOUR QUILTROAD TO CALIFORNIA WANTS YOUR QUILT    
 Our Guild has been asked to display quilts in the ATRIUM EXHIBIT 

at the ROAD TO CALIFORNIA  —  January 24-27, 2019 

Quilts may be any style and color. The exhibit is designed to showcase the work of our Guild 
members. It is not a competition and the quilts are not judged. They are looking for quilts that are 
made by the average quilter and not for any one style or category of quilts. A diversity of quilts and 
quilt makers creates a very interesting exhibit that draws the attention of all 
quilters.  Requirements: 

1.      Quilts must be at the minimum 72” long. 

2.      Quilts must be no wider than 100”. 

3.      Only one quilt per member. 

4.      We will need an electronic picture (i.e jpg). 

5.      It must have a 4" continuous sleeve. 

6.      It is OK if in a previous quilt show but not necessary. 
 

WE THINK THIS IS VERY EXCITING BUT …  ... we are only allowed to display 44 quilts so 
we are going to have a lottery at the October meeting.  If you have a quilt that meets the above 
requirements, send an email to or call: Darilyn Kisch, dkisch@cox.net, 1-805-689-1480 no later than 
Wednesday, October 10, saying you want your quilt included, the name of the quilt, and its 
measurements.  We will put your name in the bucket and hope that yours is picked.  Additional 
information will be provided when we contact the *winners*.  

Road to CA Bus TripRoad to CA Bus TripRoad to CA Bus TripRoad to CA Bus Trip    

The Road to CA quilt show is coming to Ontario 
Jan 24, 2019 - Jan 27, 2019 (www.road2ca.com) 
and the Guild will be offering a bus trip there, to 
help you break all your New Year’s resolutions 
not to spend money, buy more fabric, or 
otherwise indulge yourself. More info will be 
shared at the October meeting. 

Call for Quilts for Carr Fire VictimsCall for Quilts for Carr Fire VictimsCall for Quilts for Carr Fire VictimsCall for Quilts for Carr Fire Victims    

The California community of Redding was devasted by the Carr Fire, with 1,029 homes destroyed. 
The Southern California Council of Quilt Guilds received a request for new quilts from the 
Quilters Sew-ciety of Redding, Inc. They hope to give a new quilt to every victim who lost their 
home. 

1. New quilts can be lap-sized and larger for kids or adults.   
2. Donations of supplies are also being collected for the Quilters Sew-ciety to make new quilts, and 

they need quilt shop fabric, new thread, and batting (Warm and Natural, Quilter's Dream, 
Hobbs).  

Please send donations/quilts to: Quilter's Sew-ciety of Redding, Inc., P.O. Box 492581, Redding, 
CA  96003. If sending quilts, please pin a piece of paper on quilt’s front with the name and address 
of the quilt maker and dimensions of the quilt. 
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Quilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s ResourcesQuilter’s Resources    
 

The Creation Station—Fabric and Quilt Shop  
Large selection of cotton solids/prints/and flannels. Authorized Janome dealer. 252 East Hwy. 246, Unit A, 
Buellton, CA 93427      805-693-0174 www.thecreationstation.com    
 

Ranell Hansen—Around the Block Quilting Studio  
Custom Machine Quilting, Quilting and Sewing Classes LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com    805-684-7042  
 

Cathe Hedrick—Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats  
P.O. Box 91429 Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429   805-899-3947 www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com  
 

Nancy King—Santa Barbara Custom Quilting  
Many designs to finish your quilts beautifully.  Large quilts, get them done! Prompt turnaround. 
www.sbcustomquilting.com   805-687-2063  
 

Grant House Sewing Machines  
New Hours: M-F 10-5:30, Sat. 10-3  336 E. Cota St. Suite B, Santa Barbara, CA  805-962-0929 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com ghsewingmachine@gmail.com    
 

Santa Maria Sewing Superstore, Inc  
127 E Main Street Santa Maria, CA 93454 www.santamariasewing.com   805-922-1784  
 

Roxanne’s A Wish & A Dream  
A whimsical store filled with everything for quilting, knitting, needlework, and gifts. You’ll find fabrics, books, 
yarns and classes, & fun! 919 Maple Ave., Carpentaria, CA 93013  805-566-1250  roxannequilts.com  

Library NewsLibrary NewsLibrary NewsLibrary News    

We've a wonderful selection of books with so 
many inspiring ideas and helpful 
suggestions. Take the time to browse a bin you 
haven't looked through in a while as there may 
be some new additions. Remember: all borrowed 
books are due at the next meeting. You may 
renew them, but our goal is to keep circulation 
active so everyone has an opportunity to check 
out the most popular books. See you in the 
Library.  

Carol Hart, Librarian and the Knotty Threads 

Block of the Month NewsBlock of the Month NewsBlock of the Month NewsBlock of the Month News    

In September, 
Nancy 
Butterfield 
(thrilled!) won 
21 Scrappy Log 
Cabin blocks 
stitched in 
white/cream and 
deep multicolor 
scraps with 
black accents 
that form 

several sparkling secondary patterns. (Many of 
the blocks we have chosen this year will form 
secondary patterns as they are assembled.) 

Guild History:  The Block of the Month for 
November, Scrap Insanity, was featured as a 
Block of the Month in 2010-11, when Cathe 
Hedrick, Kathy Draine & Darilyn Kisch were BOM 
co-chairs. It is all about scraps: big scraps, little 
scraps, cute scraps, plain scraps, fancy scraps, 
even ugly scraps. We are going to help you use 
up those scraps!  

Nancy Butterfield 

BOM Chair 

Raffle BasketsRaffle BasketsRaffle BasketsRaffle Baskets     

We want to thank everyone that helped make the 
raffle baskets at our quilt show such a big 
success and we especially appreciate the many 
satellite groups that put together such amazing 
baskets!  We took in nearly $2000.   

Thank You!  Thank You! 

Also, the winner of the Singer Feather Weight 
sewing machine was Kathy Price, a member of 
the Ventura Modern Quilt Guild.   

Lynette Lishman, Marilyn Martin & Liz Turner  
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Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 
PO Box 6341 

Santa Barbara, 
CA 93160 

www.coastal quilters.org 

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is 

a non-profit, educational and charitable organization. 

The purpose of the guild is to educate its members 

about the history and preservation of the art form of 

quilting and its related topics; to learn new techniques 

and improve skills; and to inform the community at 

large about our quilt making heritage. 

October Meeting Reminders:October Meeting Reminders:October Meeting Reminders:October Meeting Reminders:  
 Wear Name Tag  

 
 

Bring 
 Refreshments (December 

birthdays) 
 Block of the Month 
 Show and Tell 
 Money for Workshop Signups 
 Money (and address labels) for 

Door Prizes 
 Due Library books (and check out 

a new one)  
 Items for the Treasure Table 

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc. 

Guild Meetings are held on the second Thursday of each 
month at:  St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 93110 
 
This month’s meeting:  October 11th at 7pm 
 
Workshop:  October 12th 
  
Board Meeting:  Thursday, October 18th at 6:30pm 
 
Next Month’s meeting:  November 8th at 7pm 
 


